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USE OF EXCESS RESOURCES OF THE RESERVE SUBFUND FOR CAPITAL INVESTMENTS AND TO MEET OAS MANDATES

QUARTERLY REPORT TO THE PERMANENT COUNCIL ON ACTIVITIES OF THE COLUMBUS MEMORIAL LIBRARY FOR THE PERIOD

APRIL 1 – JUNE 30, 2003

CP/RES. 831 (1342/02) paragraph 1j resolves to appropriate “up to three hundred thousand (US$300,000) which shall be allocated to the Columbus Memorial Library for the purpose of making its documents and archives accessible”.
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Document Catalog Retrospective Conversion Project
During the period under review, the Columbus Memorial Library (CML) provided Specifications and Terms and Conditions to the Department of Procurement Management Services (“DPMS”) for General Secretariat Bid 05/03 to contract for Document Catalog Retrospective Conversion Services.  The terms of reference of the project include converting approximately 15,000 titles of the Library’s OAS Documents Collection from 17,500 catalog cards into standard Online Computer Library Center, Machine Readable Catalog (OCLC MARC) format.  The end result of the project will be the uploading of the documents onto the Library’s On Line Public Access Catalog (OPAC), thereby reaching a larger client base via the Internet and the OAS Web Site.

On May 5, 2003, the Department of Procurement Management Services sent the invitation to bid with the specifications and Terms and Conditions to two (2) companies specialized in these services.  On that same day the bid invitation was posted on the OAS Web Site.  The closing date was set for May 22, 2003.  On May 27, 2003, the Contracts and Award Committee met to open the two bids received.

The preliminary results of the two proposals received were as follows:

Bidder #1
The Donohue Group Incorporated (“DGI”)
$89,630.00

Bidder # 2
Sanad Support Technologies, Inc. (“SANAD”)
$46,472.00


The Columbus Memorial Library as technical area proceeded to evaluate the two proposals and recommended that SANAD was the more suitable of the two bidders.  Based on CML’s analysis and evaluation of the proposals, the references received, the recommendations of the Department of Financial Services (DFS) and DPMS, as well as the lowest price, the Contract Awards Committee recommended that the award be given to SANAD in the amount of $46,472.00.  


GS/OAS Performance Contract has been prepared and is pending approval with the hope that the project will begin on or around July 15, 2003.

� EMBED Word.Picture.8  ���





� FILENAME  \* MERGEFORMAT �CP11610E01�








_953622076.doc




PERMANENT COUNCIL



